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A S I A–P A C I F I C 

L E G A L  M E T R O L O G Y  F O R UM

Working Group on Goods Packed by Measure 

Work Group Report for 2006

Mr. Stephen O’Brien has been appointed as a representative for New Zealand and has assumed the chairpersonship of the Working Group on Goods Packed by Measure from Mr. David Morris.

During the last year the following progress was made on the work program of this group:

2.1 List of Contacts for each economy for Goods Packed by Measure

A contact list has been completed and once confirmed by the Working Group it is proposed that it will be forwarded to all members, OIML and Regional Legal Metrology Organisations.

2.2 Discuss with WELMEC and SADCMEL strategic issues relating to standard sizes, and report back to the next APLMF Meeting

In May a meeting took place between Stephen O’Brien, David Morris and Mr. Howard Burnett, Chairman, WELMEC Working Group on Pre-packaged Products.  All present agreed on the importance of the two organisations working together and sharing information.  The WELMEC Working Group has produced a number of informative documents that are available for the reference of APLMF members.  The issue of standard sizes for packages has been discussed within the WELMEC Working Group but no resolution of a way forward has been made.   
At the OIML meeting in October, informal discussions took place with Brian Beard, Chairman, SADCMEL Technical Committee 1.  SADCMEL face many similar challenges to APLMF and benefits can be gained from sharing information and developing a collaborative working relationship.  Copies of the ‘Handbook on Prepackaged Goods’ and other material produced by APLMF have been forwarded to SADCMEL for their reference.  
2.3 Conduct a survey of APLMF Member Economies on their current legislation for Goods Packed by Measure 

An updated survey questionnaire form has been completed.  Once reviewed and approved by the Working Group it will be sent to all member economies.  The results will be published in 2007.
2.4 Discuss with the chairperson of the working group on training coordination a strategy for training on inspection methods and procedures for the implementation of R87
Nil progressed to date.  To be carried forward to 2007 work plan.
2.5 Present Training Course in Malaysia in 2006


A 5-day training course on the practical application of the average quantity system to determine the quantity of pre–packaged goods was held on April 3-7 in Shah Alam, Malaysia.  The course was attended by 40 trainees from 16 economies and was jointly hosted by the Ministry of Domestic Trade and Consumer Affairs and the National Metrology Laboratory, SIRIM Berhad, developed and presented by trainers from the New Zealand Ministry of Consumer Affairs and organised by APLMF with funding support from APEC Trade and Investment Liberalization and Facilitation Program. A handbook on this training has been published and a full report on the course presented in APLMF Circular 54. 
As a result of the training on pre-packaged goods delivered in Malaysia, the National Institute of Standards and Industrial Technology in Papua New Guinea invited one of the New Zealand presenters to carry out similar training in Port Moresby.  New Zealand participation was funded by NISIT.  The course was held on August 19-26, it was well received and attended by 30 people from industry and government. 
2.6 Discuss with OIML Technical Committee 6 – Prepackaged Products Issues Related to the IQ Mark

A Meeting of OIML Technical Committee 6, Pre-packaged Products, was held on the 11-12 October in Cape Town, South Africa.  The main topic of discussion was the creation of a framework for a mutual acceptance arrangement in relation to an International Quantity Mark Scheme.  

On the 16 October, at the same location, a seminar was held on the topic of the legal metrology aspects of pre packaging for international trade.  The seminar was attended by 153 representatives from South African industry, regulators from various countries, OIML and industry associations.   
The meeting and seminar were organised and hosted by the South African Bureau of Standards.  Stuart Carstens, Divisional Manager Legal Metrology, SABS, gave a brief presentation on the outcomes of these two events at the CIML meeting.  These outcomes included:

· The economic importance of prepackages was highlighted

· Participants noted a general need for harmonisation of the various national regulations and for mutual acceptance of prepackage certifications

· The issue of labeling is still an important barrier to trade and OIML R 79,  Labelling Requirements For Pre-packaged Products, should be reviewed 
· The work on an OIML Quantity Mark for prepackages should first consist of enquiries with OIML members, prepackers and consumers to assess their needs. 

· The envisaged OIML Quantity Mark will be a voluntary system

· The work of TC 6 should be as open as possible to prepackers' associations and to consumer associations

· The Minimum Quantity and Average Quantity systems should be studied in order to make available appropriate solutions for all sizes of economies and packing companies  
· The OIML R 96, Measuring Container Bottles, should also be revised in order to allow easy and non-destructive control of bottles, and should be the subject of a mutual acceptance process

· TC 6 should also develop a number of guidance documents, in particular guides for prepackers

At the same seminar, John Birch, CIML Honorary Member and Past President of APLMF, gave a presentation on the importance of legal metrology in Pre-packaging.  This presentation concluded that pre-packaging and international trade have been two relatively neglected areas of OIML activities in proportion to their economic importance. In many economies enforcement of pre- packaging is not the responsibility of the trade measurement authority and national measurement legislation is often limited to domestic trade, with limited jurisdiction over international trade transactions. The increasing economic importance of pre-packed goods in international trade requires OIML to give greater prominence to introducing systems to facilitate trade in this area.
Stuart Carstens and John Birch repeated these presentations for the benefit of APLMF members at the 13th APLMF Working Group meeting.    
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Working Group on Goods Packed by Measure 

Proposed Work Program for 2007

The following action plan actions have been proposed to APLMF members for the year 2007:

1. Complete and distribute APLMF list of contacts in each economy for goods packed by measure
2. Continue discussions with WELMEC and SADCMEL on strategic issues relating to goods packed by measure

3. Conduct a survey of APLMF Member Economies on their current legislation for goods packed by measure.  The results will be published in 2007.
4. Discuss with the chairperson of the working group on training coordination a strategy for training on inspection methods and procedures for the implementation of R87
5. Continue discussions with OIML Technical Committee 6, Prepackaged Products in relation to:
· Further development of a framework for a mutual acceptance arrangement in relation to an International Quantity Mark
· Review of OIML R 79,  Labelling Requirements For Pre-packaged Products
· Review of OIML R 96, Measuring Container Bottles
· Development of guidelines for packers in relation to Average Quantity and Minimum Quantity systems
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